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Please use  

Compass for all  

future School  

notifications. 

 
SCHOOL SOCIAL WORKER 

I am pleased to announce the appointment of 
Hayley Golby to the position of School Social 

Worker.  Hayley will be conducting small group 
sessions with students throughout the school. 

More information to follow. 

Hi, my name is Hayley and I’m excited to be the new social worker at 
Pearcedale Primary School. I have worked at a local secondary school 
for the last 7 years working with the well-being team. My husband 
Michael is a secondary school teacher and we have a one year old 
daughter, Ginny. We enjoy spending time with our families and getting 
out on the weekends. I’m looking forward to meeting and working with 
you next term. 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS  
It was an absolute delight to have 
our School Captains—Grace, Alexis, 
Emily and Harpa speak at the 
School Improvement Team meeting 
on Tuesday morning.  
They were invited to provide 
feedback on a range of topics and 
share their thoughts and ideas on 
areas for improvement.   

GRADE 1 EXCURSION 
Students from Grade 1 had a 

wonderful excursion to Moonlit 
Sanctuary last week.  

The excitement and fascination of 
seeing a variety of Australian 
wildlife animals up close was 

indeed an exciting and 
memorable experience. 

SCHOOL ATHLETICS 
It certainly was a big week with 

two School Athletics events 
being held on and off site.  

A huge thank you is extended 
to our Grades 3 - 6 students for 

their participation and 
enthusiasm, our staff for 

organising and supervising and 
parents for their 

encouragement and support. 

On behalf of Simon (who has been on Long Service Leave this week), I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy time 
over the Easter/Term Holiday break. So much has been achieved this term and it really has been pleasing to see the way 
in which our students have responded to their learning.  
For now, it’s time to enjoy the holiday, recharge and come back to us refresher and ready to take on Term 2. 
  











 

PPS Athletics Day Update  
 

Ballam Park 
What a fantastic day we had on Monday! 

It was really great seeing everyone being brave and having a go at all the  

Athletics events that we had practiced.  

There were some outstanding results from the day.  

Well done to the children who placed in events, what an awesome effort!  

These athletes will become part of our District Team which will be  

finalized late in Term 3. 

The final House Athletics Winner is going to be super close.  

Mr Simpson and Mrs Peney will collate all the results over the holidays and  

announce the winning house for 2021 PPS Athletics early next term. 

Thanks to all who helped on the day 

  

Grade 3 Athletics 
We also held the Grade 3 Athletics Day here at school on Wednesday morning. 

Well done again to everyone who competed and had lots of fun. 

 

Cross Country 
Just a reminder we will be running the PPS Cross Country on Tuesday 20

th
 April, 

the first Tuesday back in term 2. 

We are encouraging everyone to have a go and try their best. 

It is another House event, so come dressed in your house colors and everyone 

who participates will score points.  

The top 10 students from each age group will be a part of the District Cross 

Country Team to compete later in May at Hastings Foreshore  

(more info to follow) 

Session 1 and 2 – Grade 3-6  

Session 3 and 4 – Preps 

Session 5 and 6 – Grades  1 and 2  

 

Thanks 

Rhonda and Josh 



CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE 
TERM 1 2021 

  
Students who meet the Department of Education  

and Early Childhood Development’s criteria are able  
to claim a conveyance allowance to assist with their travel costs  

to school by private car. 
The main criteria for student eligibility are: 

 
· You must live more than 4.8km from Pearcedale 

   Primary School and 
· Pearcedale Primary School is the closest government 

   school to your residential address. 
 

If you believe that you may be eligible and would like an application form,  
please contact the office on 5978 6250. 

Applications must be returned by Thurs 11th March 2021  

 
Student accident insurance, ambulance  

arrangements and private property brought to 
school 

 
 

Parents are reminded that the school or Department  
does not hold personal accident insurance for students.  

There are a number of affordable Student Personal  
Accident Insurance packages available. Many are designed solely for students to 

help protect their family financially in the case of an accident or serious injury. 
Parents are encouraged to research available options. 

I would also like to remind parents that in the event of a serious incident, the school 
will make the decision to call an ambulance for a student without regard to parent  

membership of Ambulance Victoria. 
 I encourage parents to consider taking out ambulance membership to ensure that 

they are covered for the cost of the ambulance services.  
The school is not responsible for the cost of this service.  

Private property brought to school by students, staff or visitors is not insured and 
the Department does not accept any responsibility for any loss or damage. 



 
CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND APPLICATIONS 2021 

 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 
and sporting activities. 

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink 
Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. 

There is also a special consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students and $225 for eligible secondary 

school students. Payments are made direct to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps,  
excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this 
year, unless there has been a change in your family circumstances e.g. child starting school in Prep. 

Application forms are available at the school office. You can also download the form and find out more 
about the program on the Department of Education and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund 

web page. Please return completed application forms to the school office as soon as possible. 







Performing Arts need your help! 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

 The Performing Arts room would love to be able to share a range of  
different worldly instruments with the students here at  

Pearcedale Primary School. 
As the students always love watching and seeing different instruments from 

around the world during our lessons, we were wondering if any of the  
families here at Pearcedale have any instruments they would like to donate to 

the school so that we can put them on display for the students to see. 
 If you do, we would love to hear what instruments you have...  

 
Please contact Mr Dowling   

 Thank you so much! 




